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On December 16, 2003, Thomas A. Tompkins filed a complaint against Union Electric Company, d/b/a AmerenUE, concerning damages to a pole and marking of guy wires.  On January 16, 2004, Union Electric Company filed an answer to the complaint.  On February 4, 2004, the Commission issued an ORDER DIRECTING FILING, requiring responses by February 24, 2004, to Union Electric Company’s motion to dismiss the complaint.

Complainant states that the incident happened while clearing brush in a pasture where the complainant has cattle.  The complainant was operating a bulldozer when the unmarked guy was struck.  The utility pole that was secured by the guy wire broke when the guy wire was struck, but the conductor remained in the air and electric service was not lost.  Complainant notes that the new guy wire has a colored marker.

Commission rules relating to guy wires are contained in 4 CSR 240-18.010.  This rule adopts portions of the National Electrical Safety Code (NESC) relating to installation and maintenance of electric utility facilities.  Neither the 1997 Edition of the NESC, nor previous editions of the NESC, require markers on guy wires in a pasture.  The 1997 Edition of the NESC, which is currently in effect, requires guy markers only in areas exposed to pedestrian traffic or where guys are located in established parking areas.
  Previous editions of the NESC require only the marking of guy wires that are exposed to traffic with a “substantial and conspicuous guard”.

In light of NESC requirements, it is the Staff’s opinion that the Commission rule pertaining to the marking of guy wires, does not require a marker for the guy wire struck by Mr. Tompkins.

� Currently, 4 CSR240-18.010 is being updated to recognize the 2002 Edition of the NESC.  The 2002 Edition has the same requirements for guy markers as the 1997 Edition.
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